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Kitsap 911 Board of Directors Meeting of

June 5, 2018
ATTENDING:

Board of Directors:
Ed Wolfe-Kitsap County Commissioner
Robert Gelder- Kitsap County Commissioner

Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner
Sheriff Gary Simpson- Kitsap County

Rob Putannsuu- City of Port Orchard Mayor

Becky Erickson- City of Poulsbo Mayor
Kol Medina- City of Bainbridge Island Mayor

Leslie Daugs- City of Bremerton Council Member 
Richard Huddy-City of Bremerton Council Member 

David Ellingson-Fire Commissioner (Chair)

Dusty Wiley-Fire Commissioner

Bob Muhleman- Fire Commissioner

Staff: 
Richard Kirton- Executive Director

Steve Rogers- Finance Manager

Rachael Taylor- Human Resource Manager

Stephanie Browning- Administrative Specialist
Absent:
Greg Wheeler-City of Bremerton Mayor (Vice Chair)
Call to Order:  Chair David Ellingson called the meeting to order at 12:31 pm. 
Additional Agenda Items: None
Public Comment: None

Adoption of the minutes: Director Becky Erickson made a motion to adopt the minutes from March 6, 2018. Motion was seconded. Three abstentions from Director Rob Gelder, Director Rob Putaansuu and Sheriff Gary Simpson. Motion carried.
Recognition of Kitsap 911 Employees
Chair Ellingson said at the last Board of Director Meeting Deputy Director Jameson-Owens presented Kitsap 911 Performance Measures. In that reports Kitsap 911 met or exceeded all of the performance times. Kitsap 911 is doing an exceptional job and thank you to the 911 Board Membership for insight and leadership.  Thank you to the leadership at Kitsap 911 for creating an environment where employees excel. There are three International Awards that were chosen by a third party and this endorses the programs, people and policies in place at Kitsap 911. There were only five awards given and Kitsap 911 received three.
Jamie Siller received the APCO International Telecommunicator of the Year Award Sustained Performance. She has been with Kitsap 911 for seven years and is a member of CAD configuration control board, testing cadre, Training to be an Acting Lead. She was primarily nominated for this award because of her attitude. She is someone you can ask for anything and will be helpful. She usually has a smile on her face when she does it.
Brandon Wecker received the APCO International Information Technology Technician of the Year. He recently was promoted to the Technical Services Manager but prior he was the CAD Systems Administrator. Brandon is a jack of all traits and there is not a system in the back he has not put his hands on. He has also created custom software.
Carmen Bower received the APCO International Trainer of the Year. She has been with Kitsap 911 for nine years. She has been a trainer for 8 years and was selected to participate in the training program early in her career. Carmen also facilitates the call receiver academy. She is always happy to help everyone.

Executive Committee Report
Mr. Kirton stated since the last board meeting, the Executive Committee has taken the following actions:
*Adopted Resolution 2018-002, Revising Purchasing Process
*Adopted Resolution 2018-003, Declaring Certain Personal Property as Surplus
*Ratification of Interlocal Cooperative Purchasing Agreement with Kitsap County
*Review and Ratification of Kitsap 911 Service Agreement
*Approved various A/P warrants and payroll

Small Cities Executive Committee Representative

Director Erickson has stepped down as the representative of the small cities on the Executive Committee. Director Putannsuu will be the new representative.
Finance Report (documents provided)
Finance Manager Steve Rogers reported on the Financial Report as of the end of April 2018. 34.96% of projected revenues. Sales Tax receipts exceeded budget by 2.74%. With the currently favorable conditions, the trend should continue in the short term. Over all expenditures were 23.08 of the total appropriation budget. Kitsap 911 continues to maintain its thoughtful and conservation approach on expending appropriations. The current financial position is positive. The 2019 budget process has begun and have completed the preliminary projections of revenue.
On May 30, 2018, Kitsap 911 filed their annual report with the Office of Washington State Auditor and Kitsap County Clerk of the Board as required by Ordinance and Charter. 2017 was Kitsap 911 first accounting year; to complete this process BIAS the Financial Accounting Software was engaged to assist in the drafting of the financial statement. The audit process is expected to take place in September 2018. The SAO allows modification to the report up to the audit; modifications are not expected at this time.
Director Kol Medina said in the delta column in the revenue monthly financials the delta shows the year to date actual and year to date actuals. For the expenditures, the delta shows different data. The presentation is different on the two documents. He personally finds it more useful to see year to date actuals than year to date budget. Mr. Rogers will revise the report, as he was not here when the report was originally created. 
Staffing Report
Human Resource Manager Rachael Taylor reported there are eight vacant positions; one is an assistant supervisor and one a supervisor. However, two conditional job offer letters have gone out to lateral candidates from other Communication Centers. A recruiting session has just wrapped up to hire four trainee positions with an August start date. An assessment center will be conducted at the end of June to promote two employees to assistant supervisor. The Public Safety Systems Engineer is currently being recruited to replace Brandon Wecker.
Goals and Tech Projects Report
Technical Service Manager Brandon Wecker gave a brief project report.
Alerting Project-The goal of this project is to deploy an alerting system to all fire stations. The stakeholders groups is in the final stages of selecting a vender. Once this is completed, the recommendation will go to the Chiefs and then a final systems design phase.
ASAP to PSAP- This project will allow Alarm Companies to create events in Kitsap 911 CAD system. Currently there is a signed contract and waiting for the vender to give us implementation dates.
Geospatial routing-This project prepared Kitsap 911 for the state next generation roll out. The temporary support technician that was heading this project has left for a different job. Most of Kitsap 911 work is completed and the follow up work needed will be done with Kitsap County GIS.
Address Correction-This position was funded through the end of the year and we are still evaluating if a temporary employee will be added or divide the work out. The significant corrections have been completed. Unincorporated Kitsap County, City of Port Orchard and City of Bremerton are mostly completed. Poulsbo and Bainbridge Island are the areas to address next. There were two components to this project, one was needed for next generation and two was to clean up problem addresses for response times. Director Wolfe said Kitsap County Department of Community Development and Kitsap 911 have worked well together.
Closest Unit Dispatch- This project changes the way fire units are recommended for calls. Kitsap 911 is working closely with fire on a pilot projects. If things go well on the pilot project, they may refocus and be ahead of schedule.

ESINET- This is project to connect Kitsap 911 to the State IP based 911 network. Kitsap 911 assisted Columbia County with their cutover as they use the same vender for phone systems and this would be a worthwhile effort with lessons learned.
Mobile Responder- This is a mobile application of the CAD software used by Fire and Law Enforcement on their phones and tablets. This allows them a limited version of the CAD system out in the field. Currently in a soft, launch mode.

Board Composition-There have been a few discussions with the Executive Committee on Board Composition and potential amendments to Bylaws and Charter. Currently Board members can appoint alternates to represent them on the Board of Directors. However, the Executive Committee Membership is limited to regular Board Members. Executive Director Kirton is working with the attorney to develop some draft language that would make the alternate process a little more formal so Board Members could appoint a delegate. Looking for feedback from the Board on the concept and if they are interested in this.  Discussions took place and Mr. Kirton will have some draft language for the Board to review at the Budget Meeting in July.
Additional Items/Good of the Order
Director Huddy expressed his appreciation to Executive Director Kirton for the excellent tour of the 911 center. He had a chance to meet staff and get a good feeling of the agency.
Director Daugs expressed her appreciation as well and thanked Mr. Kirton for taking time away from his schedule. This is a good way for new board members. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:14 PM.

The next scheduled meeting of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors is July 20, 2018 at 12:00 at Kitsap 911.
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